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March 26, 2018
The Honorable Joe McDermott
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember McDermott:
This letter transmits an ordinance that would appropriate supplemental funds to the Department of Elections to offer prepaid postage for all returned ballots in King County. The County would incur expenses on only those ballots returned by voters and this ordinance would fund 2018 planned expenditures. 

The ordinance would remove the requirement for King County voters to affix first-class postage in order to return their ballot- an unecessary barrier to participating in the electoral process. This legislation removes that barrier to voting, creates more inclusive elections and clearly furthers the goals of Equity and Social Justice in King County.
Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance. This important legislation furthers the goal of the King County Strategic Plan and will help King County voters participate in the democratic process by empowering them to play an active role in shaping their future. I urge your support. 
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Julie Wise, King County Director of Elections at 206-477-4140.
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine
King County Executive
Enclosures
cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Grant Lahman, Chief of Staff to -CM McDermott



  Jeff Muhm, Director of Council Initiatives




  Melani Pedroza, Clerk of the Council


Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget


Julie Wise, Director, Department of Elections

